MONDAY 9th JULY 2018
A meeting of the Haile and Wilton Parish Council was held on Monday 9th July 2018, at Haile Village Hall, Haile @ 7.30 pm.

PRESENT
Gordon Smith


Eva Watson-Graham

Paul Sutton

Michael Garstang

Sam Meteer

APOLOGIES
Graham Young

}


Dorothy Routledge
} A valid reason was given
MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
DECLARATON OF INTEREST/OFFICE
No declarations raised.
HIGHWAYS ISSUES

No feedback/update has yet been received from Craig McCarron (Highways).  
CRIME REPORT

5 horses were reported loose and returned to their field with no issues.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
CH/4/18/2265/TPO – Removal of 34 hedges (1833m) between Briscoe Mill and Wilton for Mr T Dixon.  This application was discussed in detail and it was agreed to object on the following points:- Visual effect, destruction to wildlife/flowers, potential drainage issues, hedges over 30 years old are classed as important (what age are these?).  It was agreed that a site visit would be requested and also a wildlife impact assessment.

Gordon agreed to contact CBC to see who else the planning application has been sent to.

LENGTHSMAN SCHEME

The invoice for £264 has now been paid.

WEBSITE

It appears that the contact link isn’t working so Michael agreed to check this out.

BANK BALANCE

The bank balance at 31/5/18 was £4999.79
NOISE ISSUE

Several complaints have been received regarding the noise the peacocks in Wilton are making.  A neighbour is currently seeking advice from CBC, and it was agreed to see what information is given before we do anything.

UPDATES/FEEDBACK

Nick Hall has estimated that the church car park will cost £1000 to tidy up.  This price will include chippings and compaction.  It was agreed that Nick could do the job as long as it is done soon.

FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

None to report
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd September 2018.

There being no further business the meeting was closed.
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